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CORRESPONDENCE 

Westchester, N. S. 

Dear Highway: 

We feel some mention should be made of 

our Christmas service which was held Christ- 
mas night. Our Sunday School took an active 

part in singing and reciting. The house was 

full, and the offering which was taken for 

missions, amounted to $6.30. At the close of 

this service, gifts were presented to the 

scholars from their respective teachers, also 

to the teachers from their classes. Our school 

presented Sister Hattie Caldwell with a gift, 

in appreciation of her faithfulness as a super- 

intendent, and Brother Victor Rushton, in be- 

half of the Church and friends, presented the 

pastor and wife with a purse of money. We 

heartily appreciated this gift. We would also 

like to thank (through the Highway) all those 

who contributed toward our stove fund, thus 

making it possible tv install circulator heaters 

in both church and parsonage. Many of our 

number have been ill during the past weeks, 

so our congregations lately have been quite 

small, but God meets with us, and we are be- 

lieving Him for greater victory. 

Yours for Holiness, 

ARTHUR "& HAZEL OWENS 

Centreville, N. B. 

Dear Sir: Enclosed please find $3.00 to pay 

balance due, also renewal to July, 1938. 

We very cordially extend to you our best 

wishes for every success with your paper, 

because of the helpful and inspiring messages 

found in it from time to time. And also, 
through it we hear how the Lord is helping and 

blessing the different brothers and sisters in 
their efforts. 

Yours very truly, 

HC, WHEELER 

Kingston, Kings Co. 
Dear Brother Dow: 

Enclosed please find two dollars for the re- 

newal of my Highway and the remaining fifty 

cents for the Supplementary Fund. 

I like your paper very much. It brings to 

one’s home the testimony of so many kind 
friends far away from us now, and the mis- 

‘sionary correspondence which is all so help- 

ful to us. 

I am well advanced in years and as the 
years go by my hopes grow brighter for the 
call up yonder, trusting my Heavenly Father 
for time and eternity. 

Wishing you every success with your paper, 

MRS. H.'P."SAMPIER. 

Black’s Harbor 
Dear Brother Dow: 

Please find enclosed $2.50 for one year’s re- 
newal for the King’s Highway and the rest 
for Supplementary Fund. 

Glad today to report victory in my soul. 
Glad he is still saving and keeping me each 
day for which I give him all the praise. 

Yours in His service, 

MRS. FRANK JUSTASON 

Dear Highway Friends: Fett IN."B. 
We feel it is time we were writing a few lines 

from this part of God’s work, especially to men- 
tion the way God has been caring for us. 

Early in December a large number of the good 
folk of this place gathered at our home and made 
us a large donation of groceries including small 
gifts of money, and a few weeks earlier our 

winter's supply of wood was also increased by 
three cords, through the kindness of two brotn- 
ers and a good sister. 
Then as Christmas time drew near we again 

were made happy by being remembered by so 
many of the brethren in the ministry and other 
good friends by way of greeting cards, some of 
which also contained gifts of money. Another 
young man in town, not of our church, pre- 
sented us with a lovely turkey for our Christmas 
dinner, which was a great surprise and delight 
also. 

For all these gifts we try to thank our Heav- 
enly Father, realizing it is only proof of His 
constant love and care for us. 

In closing we would like to say we are in spe- 
cial meetings, with Evangelist G. R. Symonds as 
our special worker. Our brother is doing soma 
excellent preaching. We have had no move yet, 
but we are looking and believing God for vic- 
tory. 

Remember us in your prayers. 

REV. G. A. and MRS. DELONG 

Gordonsville, N. B. 

Dear Brother Dow: 
Please find enclosed renewal for the High- 

way as I enjoy reading it very much, 
Wishing you and all the Highway readers 

a Prosperous New Year. 

MRS. JOHN CAMPBELL 

Milltown, Maine. 
Dear Brother Dow : 

Enclosed please find my renewal to the King’s 
Highway. 

Since the death of my mother (Mrs. A. E. 
Dow) which occurred one year ago, I would 
like to have the Highway come in my name. 

I have enjoyed the Highway for many years, 
and sincerely thank God for the effect it has 
made on my life. 
Any money left over may be used in the sup- 

plementary fund. 

Yours in the Master’s service, 

LOIS L. DOW 

Plaster Rock. 
Dear Bro. Dow: 

Please find inclosed one dollar and fifty cents 

($1.50) for my renewal, I would not want io 
be without this valuable paper in our home. 1 

enjoy so much reading the wonderful pages, es- 

pecially the address given in the last issue by 
Bro. H. C. Mullen of Hartland. 

Yours in the Faith, 

WILLIAM POST 

Nortondale, N. B 
Dear Editor: 

Find enclosed $2.00 for Highway, 50c far 

Supplementary Fund. Enjoy reading the good 
things in the Highway and the presence of God's 
spirit in my soul. 

MRS. JAS. CURRIE 

Dear Brother Dow: 

Will you kindly convey to my friends, even at 

this late hour, my sincere appreciation of their 

remembrance of me during the Christmas sea- 

son. The lovely cards, letters, and gifts (over a 

hundred in all) also the assurance of their 

prayers, made me feel very humble as well as 

grateful indeed. 

The Lord bless them all! 

Many have inquired concerning my accident. 

I will explain here. My right hand was drawn 
through the electric wringer, tearing the flesh 

on the inside (which necessitated several stit- 

the palm, causing a blood tumor. This was slow 
in healing, the result—a generous supply of scar 
tissue and a crooked hand. Dr. thinks it will be- 
come normal in time. 

So I am very thankful the injury was not 
more serious. 
Wishing all a happy and victorious New Year. 

Sincerely in Him, 
IDA M. KIERSTEAD 

Milltown, Maine. 
Dear Brother Dow : 

Greetings in Jesus’ name. I enjoy the High- 
way very much and believe that your editorials 
hit the mark. 

Since leaving Barrington, N. S., I have helped 
Bro. Rogers on my home circuit and Bro. H. S. 
Wilson at the above address. I expect to com- 
mence meetings with Bro. Bradley at Jonesport 
on Jan. 20. 

Wish you would state under “Ministers and 
Churches” that I am open for supply or evan 
gelistic work. My home address is Port Mait- 
land, Nova Scotia. 

Yours in Him, 

A. D.. CANN 

Dear Highway Friends: 
The Christmas season found us back in Saint 

John and Grey's Mills among our own loved 
ones and mingling with the friends of long ago. 
We do the praise the Lord for this privilege 
after so many years. Two weeks were spent at 
Grey’s Mills and it was truly a very happy and 
blessed time to our hearts. 

Ten “grown ups” and five grand-children 
partook of a wonderful Christmas dinner in our 
sister's home and it was a happy day indeed. It 
was a pleasing experience to look once more 
upon beautifully trimmed evergreen Christmas 
trees. How we wished that our Zulu people 
could see these wonderfully pretty sights. 

We listened one evening to a very nice Sun- 
day school program which we greatly enjoyed 
and thanked the Lord for the dear children who 
are taught of Jesus and His love. We were glad 
to tell them about Christmas in Africa and a 
generous treat was given at the close, as well as 
a generous gift of money to us from the church 
and old friends in the neighborhood, which was 

a surprise indeed. This remembrance was sent 
to us annually while we were in Africa and they 
said they could not forget us this first Christ- 
mas in the homeland. We greatly appreciate this 
token of love and also the many kind gifts and 

cards received from other friends and our loved 

ones. God bless all for their kindness to us we 
pray. 
And now a New Year has begun for us all. 

May we all rejoice in the Lord and do His will 
daily. We have already received much blessing 

from His loving hand and are so happy in His 
love and tender care. 

We came to Saint John on January 1 and 
spent Sunday with the church here, also Monday 

and Tuesday night as it was a week of prayer. 

It was good to be with these brethren and we 
enjoyed their fellowship. 

Brother Cochrane asked us to spend the next 

week-end with his church at Seal Cove for the 

cause of missions and the Lord was pleased to 

give us a gracious time together. These good 

people have purchased for us twelve lantern 
slides of our views from Africa to help bring 

the mission work nearer to the dear homeland 
friends. We are so very grateful to them for we 

have had this desire for more than two years 

and now we have it fulfilled, so we do praise the 

Lord and thank the Seal Cove people for mak- 
ches), and small blood vessels were broken in ing it possible. May the Lord greatly bless them 
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